
From: GPS [GPS@vermont.gov] 

Sent: Saturday, February 13, 2016 11:02 AM 

To: Springer, Darren 

CC: Coriell, Scott; Allen, Susan; Miller, Lawrence; Johnson, Justin; London, Sarah; Gray, 

Laura; Pepper, James 

Subject: Re: Weekly Reports - Executive Privilege 02 12 16.pdf 

 

 
Thanks! 

 

Sent from my iPhone 

 

> On Feb 13, 2016, at 11:00 AM, Springer, Darren <Darren.Springer@vermont.gov> wrote: 

>  

> Highlighted Weekly Attached.  

>  

> Gov - VTrans section Chris has authorized his engineer to enter settlement discussions with PCL on Brattleboro 

Bridge. Write up in their section.  

>  

> Also Gov see Deb's note about Hermitage in ANR section.  

>  

> All Payer update in Agency of Admin section.  

>  

> Pepper - see Lucy note on Vermont Strong Scholars in ACCD 

>  

> Scott - a ton of notes in here for you 

>  

> Sarah and Sue and Justin a few items flagged for you all. Annie wants meeting with Gov on workforce 

expenditures.  

>  

> Thanks, hope everyone has a great three day weekend. 

> Darren 

>  

>  

> <Weekly Reports - Executive Privilege 02 12 16.pdf> 

>  

>  

>  

> Sent from my iPad 


